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Department of Public Works 

NOTICE TO RESIDENT 
March 25, 2022 

 

The Village of Allouez will be resurfacing the following streets listed below and weather permitting are 

hoping to begin as soon as the end of April 

 

Rustic Oaks Court -- Kalb Ave to Termini       

Michael Court -- Hoffman Rd to Termini       

Patrick Court -- Hoffman Rd to Termini       

Gwynn Street & Jenkel Terrace -- Libal St to Lebrun St       

Hastings Street -- Webster Ave to Irwin St       

Dauphin Street -- Webster Ave to Libal St 

Kenney Street -- Clay St to Delahaut St 

         

A street resurfacing project involves the removal and replacement of the asphalt surface as well as 

defective sections of curb & gutter and driveway aprons.  A painted “X” on the curb and/or driveway apron 

in front of your home indicates that it is scheduled to be replaced.  Markings will take place the beginning 

of April and ahead of the start of the project.  Once work begins on your street it should be completed 

within 30 days.  The work will not be assessed to the property owners, as it is part of our annual road 

maintenance program.   

 

Property owners with a painted “X” in front of their homes that have any type of landscaping, shrubs, 

sprinklers systems, invisible dog fences or other decorative items within 5 feet of the back of curb should 

remove these items before the project begins.  Property owners are responsible for the removal of these 

items and are to replace them at their own expense if desired.   

 

Weather permitting the general contractor, Northeast Asphalt, Inc., anticipates starting the asphalt removal, 

grading and paving portion of the project the first week of May but the schedule may be adjusted as 

circumstances change.  They will also be responsible for miscellaneous asphalt patching throughout the 

Village.  Jim Fischer Construction, Inc. will be working on the curb & gutter replacement and 

miscellaneous concrete repairs in the Village.  Willems Landscaping will be responsible for the lawn 

restoration.   

   

During the construction process the Village of Allouez request that you be patient with our contractors.  

They will do their best to allow you access to your destination but at times it just won’t be possible.  If you 

have any questions or comments, I encourage you to contact me in person, by email or by phone.   

 

Thank you,  

 

    Jeff Piette 
 

Sean Gehin, P.E.                                              Jeff Piette 
Director of Public Works      Senior Engineering Technician 

Dir Ph. 920-448-2800     Ph 920-448-2809     

       Call 920-621-8736 

       Email: jeff.piette@villageofallouezwi.gov   


